
 

 

Announcement 

Recruitment on a limited basis to Grade III of the Sri Lanka 

Educational Administrative Service 

It has been informed by the letter No. ESC/APP/SLEAS/01/25/2021(II) and 

dated 2025.08.14 of the Secretary to the Educational Committee of the Public 

Service Commission has decided to be recruited the 405 officers mentioned in 

the Annexure attached herewith to the Grade III of the Sri Lanka Educational 

Administrative Service as to be enacted from 01.09.2025 based on the results 

of the written competitive examination and oral test for the recruitment of new 

officers to Grade III of the Sri Lanka Education Administrative Service on a 

limited basis for the 2020/2021 academic year, in accordance with the 

Extraordinary Gazette Notification No. 2231 dated 04.06.2021 of the 

Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka.  

02.  Accordingly, officers who have already been eligible to receive 

appointments should attend the appointment letter awarding ceremony at the 

Ministry of Education, Higher Education and Vocational Education on 

01.09.2025  Monday at 8.00 a.m. together with the calling letter and National 

Identity Card or a document that can verify your identity. 

03.  In accordance with the provisions laid down by the Public Service 

Commission Circular No.: PSC/EST/05-03/03/2019 dated 01.01.2020 and 

01/2020, it is mandatory to submit a document confirming whether any 

disciplinary action has been taken/charge sheet has been issued from 

2021.07.30 to date, the date of verification of qualifications in relation to your 

appointment, from the Head of your institution as per Annexure 01 on the date 

of issuence of appointment letters. You are kindly informed that you that no 

appointment letters are awarded to officers who do not submit the said letter up 

until the relevant confirmation letter is submitted accordingly. 

04.  As per Section 12.2.( ii ) of the Service Minute of Sri Lanka Education 

Administrative Service, the induction training for new officers is scheduled to 

be commenced from the afternoon of 01.09.2025 and officers should also come 

with the early preparation for such as well. 

05.  Further, it is mandatory to prepare the details in respect of the account to 

which your monthly salary should be credited from September 2025 as per the 

format of Annexure 03 and should be submitted it on this date compulsorily. 

 

 

Nalaka Kaluwewa 

Secretary 

 


